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Dec 17th  2024 at 7pm
Discipleship and Justice Commission
Western Ontario Waterways 
Regional Council
of the United Church of Canada
Connecting, Supporting, Transforming
Minutes

Attendance:
Roster- Members:  Andrew Hyde (Chair), Edith Coyle, Cathy Hird, Linda Peacock, Kate Ballagh-Steeper, John Adeyemi, Diane Dick, Kristal McGee, Ayla Mackie
Roster- Staff Support: Kathy Douglas, Thérèse Samuel, John Egger, Brenna Baker, Greg Smith-Young, Krista Ford
Present- Members:  Cathy Hird, Andrew Hyde, John Adeyemi, Kristal McGee, Linda Peacock, Ayla Mackie, Edith Coyle
Present- Staff Support: Kathy Douglas, Thérèse Samuel, Krista Ford John Egger
Agenda:
1. Acknowledgement of the Land 

Andrew welcomed the members of the commission to share their own personal land acknowledgement for their area and to reflect on what the Land means to them right now.

2. Opening Prayer

Andrew read a justice prayer for the commission.

3. Appointment of Equity Monitor

Ayla offered to serve as Equity Monitor for the meeting.

4. Approval of Agenda for Dec 17th 2024 meeting

Thérèse was still finishing up her report and had not gotten it uploaded prior to the meeting, so she asked that we amend the agenda to include a report from her.

MOTION by Linda Peacock and John Adeyemi that the Discipleship and Justice Commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council approve the agenda for Dec 17th 2024 as amended
									CARRIED
									
5. Approval of Minutes from Nov 19th, 2024 meeting

MOTION by Edith Coyle and Linda Peacock that the Discipleship and Justice Commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council approve the minutes of the Nov 19th 2024 meeting as distributed.
									CARRIED
									
6. Funds Available:

Remaining funds in the Events Budget $4120 (not including recent email vote)

	Description of Event/program
	Date Approved
	Amount approved
	Remaining balance

	UCC 360 Antiracism Program – Alcris Limongi   
(deferred from June 20, 2023, anticipated program moved to 2024)  
	TBA
	$500
	$9500

	Music Ministry Webinar – Honorarium, Rev. Jeffrey Dale 
	March 4th 
	$75
	$9425

	Regional youth event, Winter Fun at Highland Nordic Centre & Overnight Fun at Centennial UC 
	March 14th & 15th
	$300
	$9125

	Mileage for panelist (Harcourt Memorial UC) ‘Listening to Voices for Peace and Justice in Palestine” 
	March 25th 
	$350
	$8775

	Duty of Care 101 Webinar – honorarium for Terri Sparling 
	April 23rd & 24th
	$75
	$8700

	Blanket Exercise in the KW Area 
	
	$650
	$8050

	Basic Income Info Night – Harcourt Memorial UC
	May 21st
	$570
	$7480

	Music Ministry Gathering 
	May 21st
	$75
	$7405

	UNJPPI Conference (Nov. 1 & 2, in Mississauga)
	June 19th
	$1500
	$5905

	Kids across the region
	
	$1000
	$4905

	Fishbowl Workshop
	
	$560
	$4345

	POSTPONED UCC 360 Antiracism Program – Alcris Limongi
	Sept 24th
	($500)
	$4845

	Honorarium to Michelle Owens for Boundaries Training at camps 
	Sept 24th
	$225
	$4620

	Grassy Narrows River Run Bus transportation 
	Sept 24th
	Up to $500
	$4120

	SJNORC
	Dec 17th 
	$1000
	$3120

	NO Expenses submitted – Grassy Narrows River Run Bus transportation
	
	($500)
	$3620

	Worshiplude youth event
	Dec 17th
	Up to $3500
	$120



Remaining funds in the Meeting Budget $3000

	Description of Event/program
	Date Approved
	Amount approved
	Remaining balance

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	



7. Record of email votes:  

MOTION:  Moved by (John Adeyemi / Cathy Hird) that the Discipleship and Justice Commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council approve the allocation of $1,000 from the Events Budget for the 2024 annual assessment to Social Justice Network of Ontario Regional Councils. CARRIED via EMAIL VOTE.

John Egger attended the SJNORC event and recounted that there was no participants present form WOW at the Nov meeting.  The D&J commission has the ability to appoint someone from the Region, it doesn’t have to be a commission member can be anyone from a WOW Church.  
They will be meeting again in March or April.
John Egger will post the covenant so that people know more about what the group stands for.

Linda Peacock expressed interest in joining if she could attend by zoom.

MOTION by Cathy Hird and Kristal McGee that Linda Peacock be appointed as a member to the Social Justice Network of Ontario Regional Councils on behalf of the Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council.

									CARRIED

8. Correspondence:  - none 

9. Reports: 

a. Kathy  

Kathy summarized her report by sharing that the region has received 12 youth applicants for the youth delegates to go to General Council.  As a region we only have 6 spots, so challenging decisions will need to be made on who to send.
There is a plan to help the youth from all the regions prepare a proposal to bring to the floor, the youth are especially passionate about environmental issues.

There has been an initial discussion about developing a camp fund.  Taping into money from closing properties, creating a pool of money that camps can access for specific needs.

Worshiplude will be held in January in Ottawa, it was only recently announced and a bit of a time crunch to figure out funding and how to support youth to attend.  The bus costs is estimated to be around $6000.  The Niagara Youth festival has resources and is expected to give $3000 towards the cost.   There would be small fee for the youth to attend, in the past it has been $75.  There is funding for Ministry of Youth and Young adults to use but the commission also has funding left in their 2024 budget that could be used to cover costs.

MOTION by Cathy Hird and Kristal McGee that the Discipleship and justice commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council designate up to $3500 from the events budget for costs associated with sending youth to Worshiplude. 

								CARRIED

b. Thérèse

Thérèse reported that the cross generational Fishbowl was held in Nov and there is a debrief to come in January.

ISARC met at Queens park Nov 20th there were no non staff from our region in attendance. It would be nice to have someone from the region join in future.

The link for Inviting good news stories is live and it could be used as a tool for M&S Grant recipients to share how they are using their funding.

There are 2 events coming up in the New Year, Preaching for the planet and Anti Racism 360 – registration will be opening in January for both.

The Affirm Network met, the next gathering is an informal social gathering to be held Jan 25th 2025.

c. John

John attended the Engage Difference educational event held at Five Oaks over 5 days at the end of November.  This learning opportunity offered a way for particpants to get a deeper understanding for intercultural ministry. John spoke highly of the event and said it should be a priority for more people to attend, intercultural work is a very important part of the wider work of the church.  The event was attended by many different denominations, 
The workshop is put on by the Canadian Council of Churches.

d. Executive – 
Andrew shared that the Tri-Regional Executive held their meeting a few weeks ago.  There an important part of the meeting surrounding the Affirming commitments and that when the Regional Councils agreed to become affirming part of the work was the Afirm Network would check in on progress and hold the regions accountable.  The Affirm network no longer has the resources to do this.
Each region needs to reflect on how they will be held accountable.  Andrew is to write a paragraph to bring to Executive, explaining how the D&J commission has lived into their commitment to being Affirming and he welcomed reflection and opinion from the Commission.
Cathy Hird shared how the commission has recognized being Affirming as a priority, while not officially when reviewing the M&S grant applications.
Linda Peacock noted that the commission lives into this, by supporting camps who take great efforts to support youth and volunteers by recognizing affirming values.

e. United Church Women (UCW) 
 Edith shared that there is a meeting next week for final preparations of the gathering that will be held on Zoom in the New Year.

10. Business Arising 

Follow-up re. Mission Support Decisions – Cathy

Cathy Hird shared that having an early look of the previous year recipients ahead of the actual meeting for the grants was helpful.
She encouraged the commission to come up with a process for following up with recipients to get their stories and information about how the money is being put to use.
The letters to all the applicants have been sent, there has not been a response from the resource centers, and it was suggested that we mail a physical letter to them ensuring they are aware of the decision.	
Cedar Hill was not the recipient of an M&S grant but they have been encouraged to look at other places to get money from. Kathy Douglas will reach out to them.

Kathy Douglas also spoke about the proposal to have a tri regional meeting in the New Year to reevaluate the grants and the whole process.  If each region could have a couple people attend to have the discussion early in the year, so that there is time to implement changes.

11. New Business 

Gratitude to Cathy Hird

Andrew noted that this is Cathy Hird’s last meeting with the Commission, Despite moving out of the region she continued on to see the year through and we are all greatful for her work and wisdom.

Update re. D&J Chair position 

Andrew gave a personal update that he will be changing his role a little doing some part time congregational ministry and feels like he will need to exit his role as chair at the end of the 3 year mark at the Spring meeting.  He encouraged all the commission members to think about if they feel called to take over this role.


12. Next Meetings

Tues. January 28, 7pm Zoom
Tues. February 25, 7pm Zoom
Tues. March 25, 7pm Zoom
Tues. April 22, 7pm Zoom

13. Report from Equity monitor

Ayla reported that everyone was very respectful to one another and like that we found a way to enjoy some laughter within our work. She reflected that laughter helps bond people.

14. Closing

Andrew closed the meeting with a blessing.

